
 
REPORT TO LANDULPH PARISH COUNCIL - WORKING GROUP UPDATE 

Please complete and submit this form for Working Group updates  
to be considered by Landulph Parish Council. 

TITLE 
 

Landulph Orchard Green 

DATE OF UPDATE 
 

16 October 2024 

ACTIVITIES TO REPORT 
 

Meeting 7  October 2024 
• Agreed to a full cut of the grass in Duke Orchard before the winter 
• Agreed to cutting of the roadside hedge in Duke Orchard 
• Laminated instructions posted in the Woo Woo Loo  
• A dog post to be installed just inside the gate of Duke Orchard 
• A revised plan of Duchess Green produced during site visit on 29 

September was discussed 
• Bulbs will be planted in Duchess Green on the 3 November activity day 
• Hedging and Miyawaki forest will be planted in Duchess Green on 17 

November activity day 
• Entrance to Duchess Green to have a pedestrian and a vehicle gate. 
• Two shelters/bird hides have been ordered 
• Children’s play area to be left unstructured 
• Recommend bat and owl boxes and ecology review to be deferred as site 

is still under development 
• Ideas for weather station and standing stones discussed 
Duchess Green developments website 
• Boardwalk Bridge built. 
• Work started on tiered green meeting space and upper picnic area 
• Visit from Tamar Valley National Landscape planned for 18 October 
Recorded visits to the Orchards in September, October 
• September 13, October 7  

COUNCILLORS INVOLVED 
 

Clare Tagg, Martin Worth 

RECOMMENDATIONS 
(including any communications) 
 

1. Use slide at Friday café to publicise progress on Duchess Green 
2. Articles on Duke Orchard Woo Woo Loo and progress in Duchess Green 

included in Newsletter 
3. Request a variation on FIPL grant for bat and owl boxes and ecology 

review into Earthworks budget 
COSTS  
(ie contractor costs, purchase costs, 
ongoing costs) 
 
Detail any funding required from the 
Parish Council  
(Landulph Parish Council to consider 
affordability / budget / precept; and 
also whether it has the power to 
spend on this). 

1. Posters for progress display – est £20 – general LOG account – no longer 
required as electronic slide used instead 

2. Funding received for Woo Woo Loo from FIPL Grant 
3. Aim to make claims from FIPL grant in November for: 
• Bulb planting 
• Boardwalk bridge and pond 
• Miyawaki planting 
• Hedging 

 
 

Date of full Landulph Parish 
Council 

21 October 2024 

 


